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MINUTES OF ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
Monday May 13th 2013
JUBILEE HALL 7.00pm
Present: Robert C. T. Wardley (Chairman) Robert C. Rous (Vice Chairman), Nick Watts, Mary Mann, Rebecca Smith, John Calver, Katharine Whitbread, Rebecca Smith, Doris Dearing

District Cllr: Colin Walker
Roy Steward (Sports Club), D. Pearce, J. Maberly, D. Wright, V. Walker, P. Archard, M Archard, D. Keating, P. Reeve
Clerk:   Ruth Hart
AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES – Bill Blakely (DCC),  Simon Cartmell (Chair of Governors), Matt Lunn, Stephen Burroughes (County Councillor)
2. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING HELD ON  MAY 14TH 2012 were noted having been previously agreed and signed.
3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: Cllr Wardley - DCC, Suffolk Constabulary; Mrs M Mann - Village Hall Committee; Mr Nick Watts - Village Hall Committee; Robert Rous - Church, DCC; Doris Dearing Sports Club
4. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT:  Robert C.T.Wardley - The report was given by Mr Wardley.  A full copy of the report is available on the village website.
5.
REPORTS FROM LOCAL GOVERNMENT REPRESENTATIVES:
i. SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL: Newly elected Councillor Stephen Burroughes was unable to attend the meeting.  He joined the Annual meeting of the Parish Council at 8.05 and presented his report.  The report is available in full on the website.
ii. SUFFOLK CONSTABULARY: No report received
iii. DISTRICT COUNCILLOR COLIN WALKER – Clr Walker summarised his report for the meeting.  (His full report is available on the website). He expressed his disappointment that the precept had been raised by 60% and urged the Council to consider the ramifications if the government levies a 2% limit next year.  Clrs Wardley and Rous explained that this had been a difficult decision to take, and reminded the meeting that the precept had remained the same for the preceding four years. Clr Walker informed the meeting of the potential disruption to residents at Mills Meadow whilst the re-development work is taking place and that he has written a letter expressing these concerns.  He outlined the work undertaken by Castle Radio and expressed hopes that a presenter for a Gardening slot might be filled by a member of the Allotment Society.
Clr Wardley thanked him for his report.
6.
REPORTS FROM VILLAGE CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS:
i.
DENNINGTON C.E.V.C.P. SCHOOL:  A report was read to the meeting by the Clerk. Pupil numbers are now increasing, with expected numbers In September 2013 of 46.  However, the low pupil numbers over the last two years have adversely affected the budget with a neutral budget set for the current financial year.  The school had an Ofsted inspection at the end of April, the report was not published at the date of the meeting.  The collaboration with Charsfield CEVC continues to thrive, with many benefits for pupils and staff.  It has been agreed to continue this for a further year.  The school remains very grateful for  the work and support that Friends of Dennington give, and that of the local community.    The meeting noted that Mr Simon Cartmell will be resigning as Governor and as Chair for the last seven years,from September 2013.  Councillors wish to express their thanks to Mr Cartmell for all his hard work. (A copy of the full report is available on the website)
ii.
DENNINGTON VILLAGE HALL: James Mabeley presented the report.  The AGM was held in March which noted that business is very flat at present.  Mr G. Ventham is the new treasurer.  A website is being built at the moment by Mr Ventham and Ms Cook. A temporary surface for the car park is being acquired.  The election had brought income of £100.The Creative Committee is continuing with the programme of re-decorating – the ceiling of the kitchen, toilets and bar door are the priority.  (Those present commended the work).  4 photo-montages of the history of the Village Hall are being assembled. (Clr Wardley to assist). The committee expressed their thanks to A. Dyne for all his hard work, and to the Parish Council for their continued support with funding. (A copy of the full report is available on the website)

Clr Wardley thanked him for his report.

iii.
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE:  Mrs Archard reported that this was thriving.
iv.
DENNINGTON SPORTS CLUB: Mr R Steward presented the report. Roy started off by expressing his regret that Clr Walker had not supported the planning application.  The Sports  Club had a successful year, with considerable time and effort going into raising funds for the new tennis court.  So far, over  £20,000 has been secured.  The Club is looking for interest-free loans to secure the rest of the funding.  Mr Steward thanked the parish council for their donation. The base for the court has been laid. September 14th is the date for the Grand Opening.  Future events include Fun Day, Autumn Quiz, and in 2014 a Spring Auction.  Sadly, there is no football at the moment, but Framlingham Juniors have expressed an interest in using the facilities next season. The constitution is being reviewed and a consultation document will follow in due course.  Clr Walker refuted the claim that he had not supported the application. (A copy of the full report is available on the website)

Clr Wardley thanked him for his report.

v.
DENNINGTON CONSOLIDATED CHARITIES:  Robert Rous presented a short report reminding the meeing that the charity exists to support Dennington residents and village events.  Any resident can apply to the charity which meets twice yearly to consider requests. The meeting then wished Mr B Blakely a speedy recovery following his recent accident. (A copy of the full report is available on the website)
Clr Wardley thanked him for his report.
vi.
DENNINGTON ALLOTMENT AND GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION – A short report was presented to the meeting – There are currently 32 members, occupying 18 plots.  The association is currently solvent and has been able to reduce rents on the plots.  At the AGM held in March, the committee and officers were re-elected.  The past year was difficult with the poor weather, slugs and snails.  However, the 2 hives of bees have survived, and fruit trees have been planted in the social area. It is hoped to sell surplus seedlings inside the site, to plant herbs in the tubs outside the Clothes Peg, for village consumption, and to invite pupils from the school to visit in the summer.  They hope to hold a BBQ at the end of August to celebrate a bumper harvest.  (A copy of the full report is available on the website)

Clr Wardley thanked them for their report.
Vii
Anniversary of Coronation, June 2nd:  Mr Rous informed the meeting that there will be a church service followed by a family picnic on the Village Green.
7.
LOCAL GOVERNMENT OR PARISH MATTERS RAISED BY ATTENDEES WHICH COULD BE ELIGIBLE  FOR DISCUSSION AT FUTURE PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS: Open Forum nothing was raised
Meeting closed:  7.50

Signed _____________________________________

Date _____________________
Mrs R. Hart,  Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, Stowmarket, IP14 6LX 01728 685622 hart.ruth1@gmail.com

